
Minutes of the Meeting of Elmsted Parish Council  

held in the Village Hall on Tuesday, 6
th

 March 2012 

 

 

Present Cllr Argar in the Chair   Cllr Burge 

Cllr Castle      Cllr Fox    

 Cllr Francesconi    Cllr Mrs Rountree 

     

There was one member of the public in attendance. 

 

Cllr Phipps had sent his apologies for absence  

 

There were no declarations of interest. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.   

 

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes 

The Clerk had not heard from Ed Denne regarding the byway, he will go and take a look at the 

surface, as yet he has not responded.  The request for “No HGV” signs has been refused due to 

financial restraints. 

 

Froggies Sign 

Cllr Burge asked whether it so would be possible for signage towards Bodsham to be placed on the 

existing  sign posts.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Tony Hammock about these.  The 

tourism brown signs are also wanted, these are something that Mr Gross, from Froggies would have 

to request himself, directly from Highways.  Cllr Burge will contact Mr Gross regarding this. 

 

Salt Bin at Little Pett 
This has been requested by the Clerk and an order has been raised by Highways tohave one put on 

this steep hill. 

 

Jubilee Celebrations 
The Clerk told the meeting that the beacon at Cold Blow had been agreed and registered as one of the 

2012 beacons being lit across the country. 

 

Financial Statement was approved. 

 

Planning 

The Council has received an application for roof lights at the Old Dairy, Misling Lane and for a sand 

school at Dundas Park Farm, both had raised no objection but flood lighting does need to be 

monitored.  No application for stationing a mobile home at Mill Farm has yet been received. 

 

 Public Participation 

The public had no comment to make. 
 

Any Other Business 

The question of how long from decision the right to appeal was valid was asked.  The Clerk will 

investigate this. 

 

It was noted that there are 2 constraints on the Shepway website regarding the sand school at Dundas 

Park Farm. 

 

The next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday, 1
st
 May 2012. 

  

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.55 PM. 


